
Agenda Memorandum

To: Honorable Mayor and City Council Members

From: Bryan Cobb, City Manager

Date: May 3, 2021

Subject: Ex-officio Member to the Oviedo-Winter Springs Chamber of Commerce 
Board of Directors

Procedure: Discussion

Introduction:   This is a request for City Council to appoint the City’s ex-officio member of Oviedo-
Winter Springs Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors 

Discussion:   At its January 4, 2021, meeting, City Council appointed Mayor Sladek to serve as the 
City’s ex-officio member of the Oviedo-Winter Springs Chamber of Commerce (Chamber) Board 
of Directors.  At its March 4, 2021, membership meeting, the Chamber approved the following 
amendment pertaining to the City’s ex-officio member to the Chamber Board of Directors: 

The Oviedo City Council may designate the Mayor, another elected member of the Council, or a 
City of Oviedo employee to serve as an ex-officio member of the Board of Directors.  The Council 
shall notify the Chair and President in writing of the designated ex-officio member. 

The Chamber requests that the City Council make an appointment to the Chamber Board as soon 
as practicable and notify the Chamber in writing.

Budget Impact:   There is no budget impact associated with appointing the City's ex-officio 
member to the Chamber Board of Directors.
 
Strategic Impact:   Continue to pursue mutually beneficial strategies and partnership with other 
local governments and regional agencies.

Recommendation:   It is recommended that City Council appoint the City's ex-officio member to 
the Oviedo-Winter Springs Chamber Board of Directors.

Attachment(s): None

Prepared by: Bryan Cobb, City Manager


